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We Met with the Surgeon 

Jer 33:6 Behold, I will bring it health and cure, and I will cure them, and will reveal unto them the 
abundance of peace and truth. 
 

Sorry for the delay in our prayer letter this month, but I thought it wise to wait to send it until we had met with our 

liver surgeon. 

On Feb. 1st, we had two MRIs and two CT scans done. Today, Feb. 7th, we met with our surgeon to discuss the 

results. 

On his computer, we were shown two images, side-by-side. On one side were the CT scan results showing the seven 

tumors in my liver. The tumors were clearly visible on the screen. On same screen, we were shown the results of 

the MRI of the same area, with the MRI images much more focused and clear. On the MRI, the tumors were not 

there. Gone. Before, there were six tumors on one half of the liver, with a small one near the surface of the other 

half. On the MRI, they were not detectable! The tiny one near the surface was just a shadow of what it was, and will 

probably be left there for further evaluation. The surgeon was well surprised, and was quick to give credit to the 

chemo. Of course, he was unaware of the number of prayers that were offered up on our account. It wasn’t chemo; 

it was Christ. Nobody can tell me it wasn’t God who brought healing to my liver. 

The plan is for surgery within the next two weeks to remove the possibility for the cancer to return. The formerly 

tumor-laden half of my liver will be removed, along with my gall bladder. During the surgery, the tumor will be 

removed in my colon. Due to the extent of surgery, it cannot be done laparoscopically; it will be open surgery. The 

recovery will take around six weeks, and praise the Lord, when all goes well, we can be back doing what God has 

called us to do, which is to preach the Gospel to the inmates in the southeast. 

We cannot thank you enough for your prayers, and consistent financial support during these last four months. We 
know that it is because of your prayers that God has chosen to have mercy and compassion on us We are very 
grateful. In closing, one of the side effects of my chemo is that when my eyes water, it makes my eyes burn like fire; 
because of our great God’s wondrous healing power, today, my eyes have been burning a lot! 
 

We remain in Christ's Intensive Care,      Received $125.00 for January. Thank you. 
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